
 
 

July 22, 2020 
 
 
 Honorable Michelle L. Phillips, Secretary 

State of New York Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY 12223 

 
Re: Order Granting Reconsideration Regarding Community Distributed Generation Compensation 

 

Dear Secretary Phillips: 
 

 In compliance with Ordering Clause 1 of the Public Service Commission’s Order Granting Reconsideration 
Regarding Community Distributed Generation Compensation (“Order”) issued and effective June 12, 2020, Central 
Hudson Gas & Electric Corporation (“Central Hudson” or “the Company”) hereby files the following revised tariff 
leaves to become effective August 1, 2020 on not less than ten days’ notice. 
 

 P.S.C. No. 15 – Electricity 
1st Revised Leaf No. 106.1.3 
1st Revised Leaf No. 163.9.11.1 
5th Revised Leaf No. 163.9.12 
Original Leaf No. 163.9.12.1 
4th Revised Leaf No. 163.9.13 
2nd Revised Leaf No. 163.9.14 
2nd Revised Leaf No. 163.9.15 

 
On April 18, 2019, the Public Service Commission issued the VDER Compensation Order in Case 15-E-

0751 which modified the calculation and compensation methodology for a number of Value Stack components. The 
Order also rejected a proposal that non-mass market participants in Community Distributed Generation (“CDG”) 
projects in Tranches 1, 2, 3, and 4 in all utility service territories receive a $0.01/kWh Community Credit. On May 
21, 2019, the Coalition for Community Solar Access (“CCSA”) and the New York Solar Energy Industries 
Association (“NYSEIA”) filed a Petition for Rehearing and/or Reconsideration to request that the Commission grant 
rehearing or reconsideration of the rejected Community Credit.  

 
The purpose of this tariff amendment is to implement the proposed Community Credit as directed by the 

aforementioned Order in which the Commission granted reconsideration. Non-mass market participants in CDG 
projects in Tranches 1, 2, 3, and 4 will receive a $0.01/kWh Community Credit beginning with the first billing cycle 
for which all generation was injected after July 31, 2020.  

 
Pursuant to Ordering Clause 2 of the aforementioned Order, the requirements of Public Service Law §66(12)(b), 

§92(2)(a), and NYCRR §720-8.1 regarding newspaper publication of these tariff amendments have been waived. 
 

 Questions related to this filing should be directed to Jay Tompkins at (845) 486-5203 or jtompkins@cenhud.com. 

 

                Yours very truly, 

 
         

Christopher M. Capone 
        Executive Vice President    
          
  LETT499   

284 South Avenue 
Poughkeepsie, NY 12601 
(845) 452-2000 
www.CentralHudson.com 
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